


Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 27, 2023 
“Whatever you bind on earth shall be bound in heaven;  

and whatever you loose on earth  

shall be loosed in heaven.”  Matthew 16:19  

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS                  
 

Sunday, August 27, 2023     

Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time     

  8:00 am  Adult Study Group 

  9:30 am  Liturgy +Chellie Warner by: Bill Warner/Rose Warner 

10:30 am  RCIA 

10:30 am  PreK through 5th Grade PRE 

10:30 am  Bazaar Set up Begins 
                                             

Monday, August 28, 2023     

  8:15 am  Exercise with Liz (low impact) 

  9:00 am  Bazaar Set up Continues 
 

Tuesday, August 29, 2023 

  8:15 am  Exercise with Liz (low impact) 

  9:00 am  Bazaar Set up Continues   
 

Wednesday, August 30, 2023       

  8:15 am  Exercise with Liz (low impact) 

  9:00 am  Bazaar Set up Continues 

  5:30 pm  Open Gym 

  6:30 pm  6th through 12th Grade PRE 
 

Thursday, August 31, 2023      

  8:00 am  Liturgy Intentions of J R Caha   

  9:00 am  Bible Study 

  9:00 am  Bazaar Set up Continues  

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon       
   

First Friday, September 1, 2023       

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Mark Nix  by: Gary & Cathy Whitlock  

  9:00 am  Bazaar Set up Continues     
    

Saturday, September 2, 2023   

  5:30 pm  Confession   

  6:00 pm  Liturgy +Linda Buechele  by: Kelli Bishop 
 

Sunday, September 3, 2023     

Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time     

  8:00 am  Adult Study Group 

  9:30 am  Liturgy For The Parish Community  

10:30 am  NO RCIA – Labor Day Weekend 

10:30 am  NO  PRE Classes – Labor Day Weekend 
    

 

 

 

 

                                       PARISH SUPPORT 
 

 

Needed Weekly for Budget………..….......$  6,094.81 

Offering plus 2 yearly donations ................$13,081.23  

Maintenance Fund Last Wk…. ……..........$       60.00 

Community Services……………..….…....$       65.00 

Solemnity of the Assumption……………..$     729.11 
 

 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE  
August 26 – Cathy Powers/August 27 – Barbara Nickarz 

September 2 – Cathy Powers/Sept. 3 – Mary Margaret  
 

 

Ministry Schedule 

PLEASE REMEMBER: 
You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before Mass is to 

begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                 
 

Saturday, September 2 – 6:00 pm     

Greeter:   Kelli Bishop/Help   
Usher:   Tom & Paula Busler  

Server:  Gavin Ellis  

Lector:  Charlie Young/Liz Brown    

Gift Bearer:   Jane Dettmer/Carmen Kreider  

Eucharistic Minister:  Don/Chris/Lori 
 

Sunday, September 3 - 9:30 am         

Greeter:   Ron & Shirley Henderson 

Usher:   Alan Gho/Diane Cullen   

Server:   Aubri/Sutton      

Lector:  Chris Mitchell/Morgan Billingsley 

Gift Bearer:   McGuffee Family 

Eucharistic Minister:  Barbara L./MaryAnn/LaRae 
 

   

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry obligation, it 

is your responsibility to find someone that can serve in your place.  

Thank you. 
 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 
Queen of Peace—Monday, Tuesday & 1st Friday at NOON 

Christ the King, Southaven—Wednesday (Bilingual Mass) and 

Thursday (English Mass) at NOON.   

Holy Spirit, Hernando—Thursday and Friday at 8:00 AM 
 

 

 

THANK YOU to the many families who have 

signed up with Parish SOFT Giving. Your gifts 

and your participation are a blessing to us. When 

you participate, you can view giving history and 

pledge progress any time just by logging in.   

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151 
   
 

 

Using the USCCB website is one of 

the easiest ways to get the daily 

readings, just scan the QR code. 
 

 

 

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY  

August – Barbara Dean 

September – Diane Cullen 

 

CHILDREN’S HOMILY   

Sunday, August 27 – Jessica Fons 

Sunday, September 3 – Katie Temple 

 
 

LAWN MINISTRY 
Team 7 – Lee Smith and Andrew Henning will 

begin Wednesday August 30 through Saturday, 
September 2.    Team 8 – Ted Mayfield and 

Tony Riggs will begin Wednesday September 6 through 

Saturday, September 9.   Many thanks to everyone who so 

generously agreed to be on a team.  It is a real service to the 

Lord.      God Bless our Lawn Ministers.   
 

 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151


Have you considered 

using online giving?    

By creating a login and contri- 

buting online you’ll always have a report of your 

giving history available. Signing up is as simple 

as scanning the QR code and start the process.  

 

 
 

HOLY SPIRIT is our HOME and 

it is our FAMILY!  

Have FREE access to 

excellent Catholic content 

and a Parish-based 

Community page where 

you can COMMENT and LIKE 

our posts.  

Just scan the QR code! 
 

 

 

Do you love plants?  Looking for a ministry?  

We need someone to care for our inside plants.  Call 

the church office 662-429-7851 if you are willing to 

help.  We need YOU.   
 
 

TWO LINEN SISTERS NEEDED  to purify, 
wash, and iron the linens used at mass.   
Please call the church office 662-429-7851 if you  

are willing to help in this blessed ministry.  
 

 

 

FOOD PANTRY NEED 
For our new families/a reminder for us 

all – for the time being Holy Spirit will 

focus on furnishing packages of Idaho 

instant potatoes for the Hernando 

Food Pantry.   This is an ongoing need.  

Bring them to Mass with you and drop them in the basket 

just inside the door in the Narthex.   
 

 

 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Facing surgery or serious health tests? 
We encourage all parishioners to make an appointment 
with one of our priests to receive the Sacrament BEFORE 
an anticipated entrance into the hospital.  Please call Holy 
Spirit at 662-429-7851. 
 

 

 

NWMississippiParishes 
Subscribe to our YouTube Channel 
today!  Click the bell for 
notifications! We are trying to reach 
1000 subscribers.  Contact Sr. Rose at 
662-895-5007 for more 
information.Sunday homilies posted weekly. 
Cocktails & Catholicism posted monthly.   
              www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic 

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized 

 Please Pray For The Sick 
 

Your prayers are requested for the following who are 

having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill: 
 

Don Gaunt, Avery McKenzie (nephew Kelli B.), Rena Eileen 

Shebesta (Fink), Juanita Young, Paul Kelly (Nita Young bro), 

Oliver Pounders (Oliver’s Grand), Reagan French (Cullen 

Grand), Sherry Lewis (Rocky’s sis), Wayne Miller, Helen 

Spencer, Sara Rauch, Nancy Tully (daughter-in law), Barry 

Thompson (Greer sonnlaw),  Phyllis Masse (L. Kistler mom), 

Gwen Savage, Nancy Kelly (H. Spencer sis), Ed French (bro-n-

law), Fr. Tony Russo, Barbara Stoduto (J. Tully’s sis), Dorie 

Sarmento (Marking niece),  Deanne Greer (B. Dean Niece), Marvin 

Dixon, Bill Warner, Theresa Perez, Ned & Rosemary 

Sabbatini, Donna Hill (Barbara Dean), Rose Powell, Diana Hill, 

Dana Marking, Don & Donna Mollohan, Christine Sepulvida 

(Tully),  Baby Jarnigan (Riggs), Brenda Caruthers, Jerry 

Lemerise (Brasher), Pat Kuehnel, Harold Carmon (Faulkner),  

Angela Cates (Gonda’s sis), Jeff Smith, Chris Carroll (Sr. Rose 

Nephew), Erica Orive  (George’s mom), Kathy Eldred, Judy 

Ferguson (daughter-n-law), Allen Sanders (G. Savage bro), Glenn 

Donnelly, Donald Grafe (J. Hughes bro), Bobby Nickarz (brother), 

Joeng Won Cho (Myong’s mother), and Melissa McNary (Kistler).    
Please notify the Pastor when serious illness occurs or when 

hospitalization is indicated: we would like to strengthen the ill 

with the Eucharist and the Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).    
 

       

 

 
 

 
https://www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic  

Sunday homilies are posted now. 
 

 

Maureen Weber from LPi, our bulletin printer, will be 
securing new ads for our church in the coming weeks. As a 
valuable member of the business community, we invite you 
to expand your reach and grow your business with a print 
ad in our parish bulletin and/or a digital ad featured on 
ParishesOnline.com.  800-477-4574 x 6021/216-534-2458 
mweber@4lpi.com  
 

 

Holy Spirit is collecting gently used 

baby gear, diapers, formula and clothing 

for infants/toddlers for the Care Center 

in Southaven.  Please place items in the 

crib located in the Narthex. Thank you!! 
 

 

Adult Religious Education  
Holy Spirit has a Sunday Adult Study Group. Join us from 

8am to 9am every Sunday morning in the little chapel hall. 

Call Jim Buechele at 901-219-3075 for more information. 
 

For Your Safety Church doors will be locked 

6:00 pm Saturdays and 9:30 am Sundays    

about:blank
https://www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic
mailto:mweber@4lpi.com


If you receive a text or email from 

someone using the name of one of 

our Priests, Religious, or staff 

asking you to send gift cards or money to them, 

immediately delete the text/email message. Our Priests, 

Religious, and staff would never contact you asking for 

money or gift cards. This is a scam. Do not respond to 

them in any way. Thank you and God bless you. 
 

 

 

2023-2024 
Sunday morning CCD classes (Pre-

K thru 5th) and Wednesday night 

classes (6th thru Confirmation Year 3) have begun.  

Please be aware a completed Registration form is 

required for any child to attend classes.   If you 

have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

My email is hsamandaready@yahoo.com 
 

 

 

Cocktails and Catholicism  
This month we will present 

Sr. Rose Hacker, SSSF 

A journey of faith from the  

Land of Oz to the Land of Cotton 

Queen of Peace Catholic Church 
8455 Germantown Rd. 

Olive Branch, MS. 
 

Friday, September 8th at 7:00 pm 
 

Doors open at 6:00 pm.  BYOB event 

Please use the QR code to sign up. 
 

 
 
 

A BIG THANK YOU 
Many thanks to parishioners Ron Sheppard, Merritt & 

Rose Powell who saw many needs on our church 

outside property and are continuing cleanup work. 

If you see a need – your ministry is before you!!!  Just 

check with the office before you begin.  Thanks in 

advance for saying “Yes Lord”!!!  We need YOU!!!! 
 

 

 

Considering becoming Catholic? 

Please contact Deacon Ted by phone 

at (662) 342-1073 or by email 

nwms.evangelization@gmail.com.  
 
 

THE BEREAVEMENT 
COMMITTEE provides a meal for the 

family and friends after a funeral here at 

Holy Spirit.  Bereavement Committee 

Members provide the food for the family.  

If you would like to be part of this 

blessed ministry, please call Cheryl 

Massa 662-449-3798 or 901-626-0927.   We thank all 

those who have provided food.   

Dear Holy Spirit Family, 
 I have been honored to 
be part of Holy Spirit parish 
for eighteen years.  Thank you for the 
warm friendships and love shown to me 
as part of this wonderful family.  I will 
miss you all and keep you in prayer.   
  Yours in Christ, 
   Lucy Holland 

      3721 Jared Michael Dr.,   
        Shreveport, LA  71107 
 

Lectors are liturgical 
ministers who proclaim the 
Word of God to the assembly. 
This is a true 
Liturgical ministry and 

important to our worship. We would invite those who want 
to proclaim God’s word, as well as current lectors to come 
for a refresher, to come to lector training. There are two 
options: Sept. 9 at Queen of Peace and Sept. 30 at Holy 
Spirit. Both trainings are 9 AM in the church 

 

 

We need your help to keep our church 

picked up and cleaned after Masses. Please 

take a few minutes to straighten the books 

and check the area for trash. No food or drink 

inside! This is our home and should always be 

clean and welcoming including our bathrooms. 
 

 

A FRIENDLY REMINDER- Every 

child should be in class every year.  Classes 

are offered for every grade from Kinder 

through 12!!!  We do not attend classes to 

‘get a sacrament’; we attend class to learn about our faith. 

Skipping the years after receiving first communion until 

time to prepare for confirmation makes it very difficult for 

catechists to provide all the teaching the students have 

missed by not coming to classes in between those years. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Dear parishioners, Fr. David Szatkowski will be 
completing his term as a moderator of the SCJ Pastoral 
Team on August 31, 2023, he will continue to serve on 
the team. Fr. Hendrik Ardianto will be taking over as the 
new moderator, effective September 1, 2023.  
We ask you for your support and prayers for Fr. David, 
Fr. Guy and Fr. Ardi as they strive to serve you well. 

 

The office will be closed in observance 

of Labor Day on Monday, September 4th  

 
 

 

mailto:hsamandaready@yahoo.com


 
 

 

 

GRANDPARENTS DAY:  We will 
celebrate Grandparents Day on the 
weekend of September 9th and 10th 
with a special blessing at the Masses. 
 

 

 

Widowed and Divorced 
Group 

Sunday, September 17th 
1:00 –3:00 pm 

Holy Spirit, Hernando 
Bring a snack and join us for a dice 

game…..LCR  
If you can throw three dice you know how to 
play!  Join us for some Sunday fun!   
 

 

 

Spaghetti Dinner at Christ the King in  
PRE building on Saturday, September 9th  

5pm-7pm. Sit down or take out. 
 

The 6:00 am daily Mass  

at St. Paul’s has resumed.  
Monday thru Friday the 6:00 am Mass will be celebrated 

in the Church proper.  Please use the entrance doors 

closest to the sanctuary.  This Mass will be offered during 

the academic year with some exception.  This Mass in the 

Church proper availability will be published in the 

surrounding parishes for those who might like to have 

Mass before the needs of their day.   
 

 

 

Sacred Heart Southern Missions needs your help for 
its monthly mobile food distribution. 

Landers Center, 4560 Venture Dr., Southaven; and 
The Garden Café, 295 Francisco Ave., Holly Springs. 

Please contact Lois Harrison to volunteer!!  
901-422-2113 or Lharrison@shsm.org. 

Distribution Dates for 2023:  Arrive at 8:30 am. 
Landers Center (Wednesdays): September 13, 2023 

 

 

 
RACHEL’S VINEYARD—Experience the 
healing love of Jesus Christ.  Healing the trauma 
of abortion—one weekend at a time. 
A weekend Retreat that really helps both men 
and women… 
September 15-17, 2023 
Sponsored by the Diocese of Memphis 
Participation is totally confidential.  Don’t be 
afraid to call! 
Contact Cathy at (901) 463-3595 or 
rvmphs@gmail.com  For more information go to 
www.rachelsvineyard.org or call (877) HOPE 4 
ME 
 

 

 
If you have a child on the Autism 
Spectrum and would like to be 
considered for a three day camp 
sponsorship at Center Ridge outpost, 
please call Jeff Bell at 901-508-4442.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REGISTRATION FORMS We 
would love to have you as part of 
our Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
parish family!  Please complete a registration form found 
at the bulletin board and drop it in the collection basket or 
email to MaryAnn at   holyspiritchurch@shsm.org 
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OUR FALL BAZAAR IS IN THREE WEEKS  
  
               

 

The raffle tickets are now available for pickup on the table in the Narthex.  We ask each family to sell or 

purchase at least 25.  There are envelopes with extras in the last box or call the office for more.  

  

We need volunteers to visit area businesses and request donations for our upcoming 

Bazaar.  Please contact the church office 662-429-7851 or Liz Brown 901-331-3419 if 

you are willing to help in this much needed ministry. 

 

SILENT AUCTION-This is our biggest money maker of the Bazaar.  We need new items, gift 

certificates, perfect condition antiques, time shares, gift cards, etc.   

 

KID’S AREA – We need lots of kids prizes (new items) for the kid’s area. 

 

TASTE OF DESOTO –  lots of new items for the different baskets in the Taste of Desoto booth. 

 

BINGO PRIZES –  new items are needed for Bingo Prizes.  

 

SHOP-A-LOT GROCERY – Don’t forget the grocery items requested for this 

booth: paper towels – canned soups – canned vegetables – mac/cheese – cereal – and 

crackers. Any good deals on non perishable items, we can use them.  We also need 2 – $25 

gift certificates from Kroger. 

 

COUNTRY KITCHEN – We want to also put on an extra push this year for our Country Kitchen 

booth where homemade desserts and snack items are sold.  We were way down on donations last year 

and are putting out an extra plea this year for your homemade specialty items!!!  

  

BOOTH RENTAL SPACE-Contact Denise Edwards 901-603-0889. 

  

Volunteers:  This is a huge undertaking, so the more help we get, the better.  There are 

many jobs for the weeks leading up to the bazaar, and there will be sign-up sheets for 

those who can work the day of the bazaar.   This is a great opportunity for youth that 

need service hours.   

 

Please contact Julie Stefanik (cell) 901-371-6253, e-mail me at julieastefanik@gmail.com 

or the church office if you are willing to help in any way. 

THANK YOU in advance for your participation!! 

We especially want to extend an invitation to help to our new members – it takes all of us 

working together to make this a successful fundraiser – we need YOU!! 
 

Set up for the Bazaar begins this Sunday, August 27 immediately following Mass 

Starting Monday, please bring your items!!! 
 

 



 


